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THE 2000 NSPE BER ETHICS CONTEST

(Fact Situation)

FACTS:

Engineer A is a graduate engineer in a company’s manufacturing facility that uses toxic chemicals in its processing operations.  Engineer A’s job has nothing to do with the use and control of these materials.

A chemical called "MegaX" is used at the site.  Recent stories in the news have reported alleged immediate and long-term human genetic hazards from inhalation of or other contact with MegaX. The news items are based on findings from laboratory experiments, which were done on mice, by a graduate student at a well-respected university’s physiology department.  Other scientists have neither confirmed nor refuted the experimental findings. Federal and local governments have not made official pronouncements on the subject.

Several colleagues outside of the company have approached Engineer A on the subject and ask Engineer A to "do something" to eliminate the use of MegaX at the processing facility.  Engineer A mentions this concern to her manager who tells Engineer A, "Don't worry, we have an Industrial Safety Specialist who handles that."

Two months elapse and MegaX is still used in the factory.  The controversy in the press continues, but since there is no further scientific evidence pro or con in the matter, the issues remain unresolved.  The use of the chemical in the processing facility has increased and now more workers are exposed daily to the substance than was the case two months ago.

QUESTION:

Does Engineer A have an obligation to take further action under the facts and circumstances?

REFERENCES:   (To be submitted by the Contestant)
DISCUSSION:   (To be submitted by the Contestant)

CONCLUSION:   (To be submitted by the Contestant)
NOTE:
In order to maintain anonymity for purposes of judging, the actual body of the entry should not include any reference to the state society, chapter, member, student, university, or any other individual group(s) which submitted the entry.  However, be sure to provide the names and addresses of (1) your NSPE chapter or state society, and (2) the individual(s) responsible for submitting the entry, on a separate cover sheet accompanying your entry.



